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City of El Paso Mourns the Passing 
of Sun Metro Employee Ruben Ibarra 
EL PASO, Texas—The City of El Paso and Sun Metro are deeply saddened to 
confirm the passing of Ruben Ibarra, a Fleet Maintenance Technician with Sun 
Metro, who succumbed to his injuries Thursday evening following the tragic 
events earlier this week. 
“Our hearts go out to Ruben’s family, friends, and colleagues as they face this 
unimaginable loss,” said City Manager Dionne Mack. “Ruben was a valued 
member of our Sun Metro team, and his passing is a heartbreaking loss for all 
who had the privilege of working alongside him. As we mourn, we remain 
committed to supporting his loved ones, and the City of El Paso will cover the 
costs of his funeral expenses to assist his family during this incredibly difficult 
time.” 
Mayor Renard U. Johnson and the El Paso City Council also expressed their 
condolences. 
“Ruben’s commitment to public service and his contributions to our community 
will never be forgotten,” said Mayor Johnson. “The City of El Paso stands in 
solidarity with his loved ones and the entire Sun Metro family during this time of 
mourning. We ask our community to keep them in your thoughts and prayers and 
to honor Ruben’s memory by supporting one another and showing compassion in 
the face of this tragedy.” 
Ruben Ibarra joined Sun Metro in December 2024 as a Fleet Maintenance 
Technician, and while his time with the department was brief, he was part of the 
Sun Metro family. His loss is deeply felt by those who worked alongside him. 
“This is a tragic loss for our Sun Metro team,” said Sun Metro Director Anthony 
DeKeyzer. “Our employees are the heart of our department, and we are all 
feeling the weight of this moment. We are committed to providing the support and 
resources our team needs to grieve, heal, and move forward together.” 
The Ibarra family has requested privacy, and the City of El Paso and Sun Metro 
ask the community to respect their wishes and allow them the opportunity to 
grieve their loved one appropriately. 
The City has communicated internally with employees about available Employee 
Assistance Program (EAP) resources, but wants to remind staff that support 
remains available. Any employee needing assistance is encouraged to reach out. 
AllOne Health 

• Toll-Free: 888-993-7650 
• Website: https://allonehealthdo.mylifeexpert.com/ 
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